

G'day Nic,

Sadly here we are again talking about or being frustrated by a COVID interrupted race season. Start of the year was promising but sadly most on the East Coast have been impacted by either snap or extended lockdowns meaning fully prepared race cars are sitting idle and fully frustrated race drivers are losing their minds!

QLD meetings have been shuffled around, VIC meetings postponed and cancelled and in NSW all Historic meetings for 2021 are now cancelled including the Sydney Master Blast - Muscle Car Masters, let's hope the VIC guys get a run at Sandown, if not sooner, to our friends in SA, WA keep cutting laps and enjoy it and don't be afraid to share stories and updates to keep us all motivated.

Thoughts are with those that are doing it tough on the business or employment front, keep in touch with your race mates and don't forget there is plenty of good motorsport to be found on the likes of YouTube to give us all some form of fix. The AHTCA team has had a few topics which have been circulating with submissions presented to us now back with David Twigg for review and consideration by the Historic Committee (it's no longer a commission since MA restructured last year).

We have made steady progress with off track topics the last 18 months, we would have liked to achieve more that improves and influences our racing and category overall but thanks to COVID National calendars and events that support each others clubs have proven too difficult to tackle, let's hope borders are open and we can all travel and compete interstate again soon.

Enjoy your racing, The AHTCA Team.

Signage on Vehicles



Last edition we reminded competitors that markings on cars must adhere to 5th Category
General Requirements. There has been a steady flow of minor, but illegal extras.

There are other ways to show your supporters love. A-Frames tell a much better, more involved story, than a car going past at 150kph.

Please do the right thing and remove any extra you might have. Don't want to see anyone get pinged.

Quick 'All-in-one' Reference Sheets



Did you know the Group N Rules & Regulations etc. are contained in 26 separate locations within the Motorsport Australia Manual?

HTCA NSW have assembled a handy 'Quick Reference Sheet' for a range of cars, that brings all the information into one sheet, with hotlinks too.

The sheets can be found here...

The Numbers Game...



Did you know it's illegal to have a number on your windscreen? It's not allowed by the rules for 5th category cars.

Due to some recent incidents, the AHTCA are trying to help, and are close to formalising a recommendation to go to Motorsport Australia for consideration.

We'll let you know shortly about the outcome.

Don't forget to charge your Dorian



Another reminder that to keep your Dorian in its best condition, you should regularly charge it.

Cheaper than buying a new one!

National Calendar(s)



The AHTCA have added most of the Group N events around the country to the national website (Probably COVID out of date). More will be added as they are confirmed.

View the Calendars here...

Subscribe to get the latest news

Contact us

We are here to help please don't hesitate to call us, share your thoughts and ideas for the category, we would love to hear from you

 Chairman
 David Noakes (NSW)
 0447 449 507

 Vice Chairman
 Mark Blyfield (SA)
 0418 836 672

 Secretary/Treasurer
 Jervis Ward (VIC)
 0409 137 629

 Delegate
 Martin Dennis (WA)
 0427 386 166

 Claude Ciccotelli (Qld)
 0415 136 098

Or email us on here...

Regards, AHTCA Committee